	TOWN OF FORT WINNEBAGO 

MONTHLY BOARD MEETING 

Monday, November 10, 2014
FORT WINNEBAGO SCHOOL
W8349 DUMKE RD., PORTAGE, WI  53901
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Citizens Present:  Jon Conway, Tom Tennyson, George Thorton, Sue Mootz, Bill Mootz, Elizabeth Hansen, Larry Schultz

Chairman Schroeder called the regular monthly board meeting to order with the Pledge of Allegiance at 6:40 pm.  
Clark moved, seconded by Bruce to approve the Agenda. Motion carried.
Roll Call: William Schroeder, Bruce Walker, Clark Cupery Delmont Molden, Kris Conway.  
Open Meeting Law compliance check:  Meeting agenda was posted in three locations in the township and Fort BP on November 6, 2014, and the meeting notice was published in the Portage Register Government Meeting Column.
Clark moved, seconded by Bruce, to amend the October 6, 2014 Minutes Communication section d) “90,000 total weight” to “92,000 total weight”, and approve the amended, 2014 Town Board Meeting Minutes.  Motion carried.   
Bruce moved, seconded by Clark, to accept the Treasurer’s Report as prepared.  Motion carried. 
Old Business
a) Plan Commission no updates.	
b) Fort Winnebago School Property.  Bill Attended the November 3, 2014 Portage School District Finance Committee Meeting.  The Committee determined there are sufficient class room facilities in the existing elementary buildings to accommodate an additional 200 students, and no longer need the Fort Winnebago School.  Bill had Attorney Miller draft the Township’s Agreement Document with the Portage Community School District regarding township conditions for the sale of the Fort Winnebago School.  CESA-5 is interested in acquiring the building.  The School Board is meeting on November 10, 2014 to discuss the sale, Jane Schroeder is attending the meeting on behalf of the township.  Bill will represent the township during the sales negotiation meetings between the Portage School District and CESA-5.
c) High Capacity Wells.  The town board discussed impact of high capacity wells in the Township.  The DNR issue the permits and the township and counties have no input. Concerns were discussed regarding the high capacity wells impact on current residential wells failing and protection our water natural resources. Currently Columbia County will not address this issue.  Clark will be drafting a letter to State Legislative Representative Ripp outline the high capacity well concerns and requesting new legislation be drafted regarding high capacity wells.
d) Four Town Fire Vehicle Replacement Fund – City of Portage.  Bill meet with the City of Portage last week on this topic.  The City has agreed that the four townships can own their own vehicle fund, and added some changes to the contract we have with the City of Portage for Fire Protection Services.  Thursday the four townships will be meeting with Attorney Miller to start drafting the fund agreement.
e) Clark Road Fox River Bridge Project.  The bridge is open for traffic today.  The County will be installing additional signage on the bridge regarding no fishing and no parking..

New Business

a) Implementation of Husbandry (Road Permits)  The township needs to determine if they will or will not be establishing a Husbandry Permit Ordinance Program by December 31, 2014.  Bill provided samples of the Dodge County Ordinance, Act 377 ordinance options list, and a definition of Husbandry.  This will be on the December Meeting Agenda.
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Citizen Input -  
A group of citizens expressed concerns regarding an individual living in camping trailers on the Shirley Seireg Property.  Bill has been in contact with Columbia County Zoning.  Zoning has sent a letter to the property owner.  This is not considered seasonal camping, but a permanent residence for over 6 months, with no utilities or sanitary facilities.  Bill will contact Zoning again and suggested that the citizens also reach out to the Columbia County Zoning  and DNR regarding their concerns. They would like this issue resolved in a timely manner.  
                                                                                                                                 
Communications -

a) Bill received a Notice of Compliance from the Columbia County Planning and Zoning Department on October 6, 2014 indicating that Julie McKibben is in compliance with only 1.8 Animal Units on the property.  They can have up to 3 Animal Units on the property.
b) Wisconsin Department of Administration provided the Final Estimate of January 1, 2014 Population of 819 for the Town of Fort Winnebago.
c) Wisconsin Division of Industry Services sent a letter regarding the Enbridge Portage Station Construction Project for a facility on Dumke Road.
d) Alliant Energy Natural Gas Safety Bulletin
e) 2014 Township Building Permit Listing.
Bruce moved, seconded by Clark, to pay the monthly bills as listed.  Motion carried.
Upcoming Meetings and Events:
· Monthly Board Meeting, Monday December 1, 2014 at 6:30 pm.
Bruce moved, seconded by Clark to adjourn the Meeting at 7:30 pm.  Motion carried. 
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Kris Conway, Clerk
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